Ministry of Coal
Office of the Coal Controller
F.No.: - CC/MCPS/Tech-Committee/Meeting/2017-18/442

Date: - 15.11.2021

Notice

The undersigned is directed to say that M/s. Prakash Industries Ltd had
submitted Final Assessment report for Mine Closure activities of Chotia
coal-I OCM as prepaired by CMPDIL, Bilaspur vide letter dated
22.08.2015.

M/s. Prakash Industries Ltd had claimed to release of 2 No.s of Fixed
Deposits amounting to Rs. 336.15 Lakhs (Rs. 42.074 Lakhs + Rs.

294.082 Lakhs) of Escrow Account No. 5911323194 of Chotia Coal
Block. After scrutiny of documents submitted by M/s Prakash Industries
Ltd, Inspection report of OSD, CCO, Bilaspur and Inspection Report of
CCO, HQ, Kolkata, the Technical Committee of CCO had recommended
for reimbursement of Rs. 5,53,40,055/- (Five Crore Fifty Three Lakh
Forty Thousand Fifty Five Only) plus additional interest to be accrued till
the date of release of Escrow funds. After release of total amount, the
account is to be closed.

Before release of fund, it is brought to the notice that if any
comments/views by any stake holder of mine arise, they are invited to
submit the same to the Office of the Coal Controller (coalcont-wb@nic.in,
cco.meps-coal@gov.in) within 15 days positively from the date of issue of
the said notice after which no submission will be accepted.

This issue with the approval of Coal Controller.

Shanta léh{ha[
Dy. Asstt. Coal Controller

CCO/Delhi



